Submission by

Bend of Islands Conservation Association

Regarding

Inquiry into the regulation, control and management of invasive species and the Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Amendment (Invasive Species) Bill 2002

The Bend of Islands is located 30 kms northeast of Melbourne, adjacent to the Yarra River about 20 minutes drive north of Eltham. Zoned ‘Special Use Zone 2’ under the Shire of Nillumbik Planning Scheme, or Environmental Living Zone (ELZ) as it is known locally, it is unique in Australia. The Bend of Islands Conservation Association represents over 70% of the residents and land owners in our area and is actively involved in Landcare and conservation activities. Our area Zoning prescribes no non-indigenous fauna or flora are permitted and the impact of invasive species is one which we are addressing as an ongoing problem. It is frustrating for our members to spend a weekend removing weed species from the bush land and then on Monday go past a nursery that is selling the same plant they have been working on. Local authorities are well aware of the species that are a problem regionally but they are limited in what they can do unless legislation defines plants that are prohibited. Introduced flora and fauna compete with the indigenous species in an environment that is being impacted on already by our human activities of resource use and habitation. The pressures of predation, competition and habitat destruction must impact on a species capacity to survive. All actions must be taken to preserve our National Natural Heritage. We ask that the following be considered as part of the inquiry:

· Controls and restrictions on invasive flora species. Historic emphasis has been on agricultural problem species and we ask that focus be made on species impacting on the Australian indigenous eco systems.

· Provide the opportunity for local authorities to declare and enforce locally banned plants.

· Resourcing for enforcement and research into pest and invasive flora and fauna. Again with a focus to protect the integrity of our natural eco systems.

· Inclusion of deer and rabbit as listed pest species. Rabbits are a perennial problem and deer seem to be increasing their range and impact.

We applaud and support this inquiry and thank you for the opportunity to comment.

Alan Bonny

Secretary. Bend of Islands Conservation Association
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